
 
 
 
Tuesday 5th January 2020 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I am writing to confirm that your child has been offered a space to attend school during this period of national 
closure and to go through key details for how their time in school will work.  
 
School Hours  
 
We will continue to have staggered start and end times to the day but please note that these have changed 
slightly in order to reduce contact between year groups. Please ensure that you should arrive at your 
scheduled time and no earlier. This is really important in order to reduce the risk of transmission at the school 
gate. ​We also request that all adults wear masks at pick up and drop off.  
 

 
Lunches 
 
For the first 3 days of school (Wednesday 6th to Friday 8th January) we will be providing all children who are 
eligible for free school meals with a cold packed lunch. If your child is not eligible for free school meals, we ask 
that you send your child to school with their own packed lunch.  
From the week beginning Monday 11th January, we will be able to provide children eligible for free school 
meals with a hot meal. If your child is not eligible for free school meals then you have the option of purchasing 
a meal via Parent Pay, or continuing to send them with a packed lunch.  
 
Curriculum 
 
Whilst your child is attending school, they will be accessing the same learning as children learning from home. 
They will be able to participate in P.E. lessons and the daily mile, but should not bring in their P.E. kits to 
change into, they will be able to participate in their school uniforms. As we will be exercising outside as much 

Year Group Start time End time Entrance/exit point 

Nursery 8.55am 3.25pm EYFS entrance 

Reception 9.am 3.30pm EYFS entrance 

Year 1 8.55am 3.25pm Office entrance 

Year 2 8.45am 3.15pm Top Gate 

Year 3 9.am 3.30pm Office entrance 

Year 4 8.50am 3.20pm Top Gate 

Year 5 8.55am 3.25pm Top Gate 

Year 6 9.am 3.30pm Top Gate 



as possible, it would be preferable for them to come to school in trainers or comfortable shoes for this. Violin 
lessons should be going ahead with violin teachers virtually whilst in school, so please can children bring their 
violins in as normal.  
 
Ventilation 
 
It is now known that keeping indoor spaces well ventilated helps to stop the spread of the virus. With this in 
mind, staff have been instructed to keep all windows open whilst the children are in school. We ask that you 
send your child to school with enough layers of clothing to keep them warm, including an outdoor coat.  
 
Wraparound Care 
 
Unfortunately we will not be able to offer any additional before or after school clubs this term. This includes 
breakfast club. We are very sorry for any inconvenience this causes.  
 
Community testing 
 
Lambeth Council is opening a community testing site for people in the borough that may have Covid-19, but 
are not experiencing any symptoms. Around one in three people with Covid-19 don’t have any symptoms, but 
they can still pass it on. 

The quick, free tests are on offer from Monday, January 4 at Lambeth Town Hall in Brixton town centre. The 
tests allow people to check if they have Covid-19, with results usually returned within an hour. An appointment 
must be booked in advance and walk-in requests will not be accepted.  
 
Two more community testing sites in the borough, in Brockwell Park, where the facilities have already been 
assembled, and at Brixton Windmill in Blenheim Gardens, are to be established in the coming days with further 
details to be released shortly. Sites in the north and south of the borough are being identified 
 
Please do access these sites and get tested regularly. The more children that are tested, the safer we will be 
able to keep our entire community. As these tests are a precaution only there is no need to isolate whilst 
awaiting your results. 
 
What to do if someone in your household develops symptoms 
 
If anyone in your household, or support bubble, develops symptoms, you should arrange a test for them 
immediately.  Please note this will need to be booked via the NHS website or by calling 119. All members of 
the household should self-isolate at home until you receive the test result. Please inform the school as soon as 
possible of your child’s reason for absence. You must also inform the school of the result of any test (positive 
or negative), as this may impact on bubbles in school.  
 
We look forward to welcoming your child back into school.  
 
Yours faithfully,  
 
Tom Prestwich 
 
 
 


